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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

MONDAY 12th MARCH 2007
HEADED ITEM No. 11
Newcastle Road Bus Priority Measures
The attached report was presented to the Lucan Clondalkin Area Committee 

     Meeting on Tuesday 20th February 2007.   Following consideration of the      
         report the committee recommended that the Bus Priority Measures for Newcastle Road be implemented subject to the minor modifications included in the report of 20th February 2007.
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MEETING OF LUCAN-CLONDALKIN AREA COMMITTEE 1

Tuesday, February 20, 2007

HEADED ITEM (11)

Newcastle Road Bus Priority Measures
REPORT
The Report on the Part 8 Consultation in respect of proposed Newcastle Bus Priority Measures was considered at the Lucan Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of 16th February 2005, following which it was recommended by the Committee that the scheme be implemented subject to a number of conditions. At the County Council Meeting held on 14th March 2005, the Council agreed to proceed with the scheme subject to the recommended conditions. 

Subsequent to the Council's agreement, the DTO sought various changes including the extension of the scheme further northwards towards the N4, which was in conflict with the conditions agreed by the Council. In addition, site investigations carried out as part of the detailed design of the scheme confirmed the presence of utilities the diversion of which would have required an increased cost and timeframe over that originally anticipated. Funding was withheld pending a resolution of these issues.

Funding has been allocated under the DTO 2007 Traffic Management Grant Programme to undertake the scheme subject to further  modifications in the current year. The main difference between the present proposal and the scheme already agreed by Council arises from the conversion in the intervening period of the roundabout at the Tandy's Lane junction into a signalised junction, and a consequent request from Dublin Bus to retain the roundabout at the junction with Esker Drive, where it had been proposed to convert this to a signalised junction, to facilitate bus turning movements. As a result, no works are now proposed north of this roundabout other than upgrading the adjacent existing pedestrian crossing an providing yellow box and other road markings. A favourable recommendation is now sought to proceed with the scheme as currently proposed, full details of which will be made available to the Committee in advance of its meeting of 20th February 2007. 

Representatives from the Quality Bus Network Office and its Consultants will be in attendance at the Meeting to deal with any queries and clarify any issues as required.        
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